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The United Nations expresses concern over the humanitarian impact of 

conflict in Rakhine and southern Chin states and calls on all parties to respect 

International Humanitarian Law and allow humanitarian access 
 

 

The United Nations is concerned by the continuing humanitarian impact of conflict in 

Rakhine and southern Chin states of western Myanmar.  This concern is further elevated by 

reports of intensified fighting between the Tatmadaw and the Arakan Army in and around 

the Kyauk Tan village-tract of Rathedaung Township in Rakhine State. 

 

This village-tract and nearby area is home to more than 10,000 people, and local sources 

report that many in this area are now fleeing from their homes. There are also reports of 

people trapped by the fighting or lacking the means to move out of its way, with houses and 

other civilian property reportedly damaged or destroyed by the conflict.  

 

The conflict in Rakhine and southern areas of Chin states continues to impact civilians. 

According to the Rakhine State Government and humanitarian partners, more than 77,200 

men, women and children are currently displaced across the two states as of 21 June, out of 

which some 14,500 civilians have been displaced in Rathedaung.  

 

The United Nations calls on the parties to the conflict to respect international humanitarian 

law, fulfill their responsibilities and take urgent measures to spare civilians and civilian 

infrastructure, to adhere to the fundamental principles of distinction, proportionality and 

precaution, and to facilitate the provision of relief to people fleeing from violence, those 

trapped in their villages and everyone affected by the conflict.  

 

The United Nations also urges the parties to heed the call by the UN Secretary-General for 

a global ceasefire in order to enable efforts to prevent and respond to the COVID-19 

pandemic, which continues to evolve in Myanmar.  
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